
 

BRONTE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

 
Vision: The vision of the Bronte ISD School Health Advisory Council is 
for all children to develop skills and knowledge to help them lead a 
healthy, productive life.  

​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Mission: The mission of the Bronte ISD School Health Advisory Council 

is to provide help and support to students so that they can make safe and 
healthy decisions for a lifetime.  

 
SHAC Meeting Minutes​ ​ ​ ​ ​            April 8, 2025    
BHS Library​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​       4:00-4:31 pm 
 
Members Present​ ​ Janet Wommack​ Stacy McGinnis       Ginger Robbins ​ 

​ Danielle Parker 
 
Visitor Present​ ​ Tessie Teague  
 
Agenda 
 

I.​ Nutrition: Food Services  
We are currently trying out new breakfast items for next year: sausage biscuits, breakfast pizza, 
and raspberry PB & J. ​  

 
II.​ Counseling Programs Updates 

A.​ Texas Child Health Access Through Telemedicine, or TCHATT is not being used currently due 
to no requests or referrals but is always available. 

B.​ Major Clarity is utilized weekly, (mostly on Wednesdays.) / Student Interest Surveys within the 
program have been completed. This is important for our CCMR accountability 

C.​ Health Career Exploration with Shannon Medical this fall 
1.​ 11th-12th graders interested in Health Sciences toured ASU facilities in February 

D.​ Career Fair (Concho Valley Spark) at the Coliseum on February 26 for all Juniors and Seniors 
E.​ ASU representative led Dual Credit Meeting for 10th & 11th graders in March 
F.​ Our long time counselor Daisy Sanchez is retiring. Jessica Riddle has been hired to take her 

place. 
 
III.​ Health and Wellbeing 

A.​ Social Emotional Learning - We use Second Step with Pre-K -2nd grade.  Character Strong is 
incorporated into lessons and activities in grades 3-12; and Breathe for Change with Mrs. Bilyeu  
is also incorporated into the elementary grades 

B.​ Seat Belt Awareness program with all 7th -12th graders  
 
IV.​ New Business 

A.​ Texas Traffic Safety Program: Allie’s Way was discussed and agreed upon as another activity to 
bring to our campus next year.  

B.​ We were contacted by a representative from South Plains Community Action Association (a 
non-profit) out of Abilene that helps families obtain health insurance.  I will copy the 
informational handouts and post on our social media.  



Tessie Teague spoke to the committee about helping set up a resource fair at our school. We have 
tentatively set a date of October 6, 2025. She will assist families with Medicaid Managed Care, 
Texas Star and Texas Health Steps.  


